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IALL Finance Committee

Report to the Board of Directors

10 October 2009

In January 2008, the newly established IALL Finance Committee agreed that its agenda should include the following major items:

-Organizing a meeting between the incoming and outgoing treasurers to complete the transfer of materials and paperwork for check-signing, etc.

-Meeting with the incumbent IALL auditor for advice regarding IALL finances.

-Developing the practice of preparing annual association budgets
-Developing a plan for association management, giving consideration to: developing a membership database, the need for professional support, clarification of the responsibilities of the secretary and treasurer, etc.


The meetings with the former treasurer and the IALL auditor were held in early 2008 and papers and other materials were transferred at that time (as described in the 2008 Finance Committee Report).   In 2008, the Committee also assisted in a project to remove all references to the IALL Washington DC post office box address from our print publications and from the web site in order to make it possible for members to fax in credit card payments for dues renewals and new memberships, and will help move us toward establishing an online payment regime. (See PO Box below). 
Bank Accounts. 
Under the former Treasurer, in addition to our four interest-bearing certificates of deposit, IALL had two checking accounts: a general account with PNC Bank and a smaller account with Bank of America used for wire transfers.  The Treasurer is spending out the Bank of America account, which we will no longer use.
Auditor. 
Kenneth Ditmars of Ditmars, Perazza & Co. LLP of Westhampton NJ USA continues to serve as auditor.  The Finance Committee considered whether to locate an auditor closer to the Treasure’s location, but learned that the auditor needs to be in the US.
Non-Profit Status.  
IALL has been registered as an active domestic nonprofit corporation in the District of Columbia, USA since 1994.  (See: http://mblr.dc.gov/corp/lookup/status.asp?id=184770).  All corporations located in the District must have a Registered Agent who is located and has a street address in the District (post office boxes are not accepted).   Donna Scheeder of the Law Library of Congress has agreed to serve as Registered Agent for the Association, taking the place of Marie-Louise Bernal, who is no longer active in IALL.  The paperwork for making the change has been filed with the DC Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs.
PO Box.
In 2008, the association changed its web site and printed materials to direct inquiries to officers and others responsible, and determined that a PO Box address is not required to maintain our not-for-profit corporation status in DC.  We will continue to maintain the PO Box, however, in order to facilitate payments of dues by members.
Reserves.  
The auditor has suggested that an association of our size should carry reserve funds large enough to cover 3-4 months of operating costs, though he acknowledged that the rule is not particularly helpful to us.  His sense was that we needed to look closely at our specific circumstances and come up with figures on our own.  There is no upward limit that will jeopardize our non profit status.  The Finance Committee was been tasked to develop recommendations on the appropriate amount to hold in reserve for the Board, but has postponed doing so in light of the current economy.
Association Management.

Through a project organized by Ruth Bird, the Committee developed a statement describing the duties of the Secretary and Treasurer, which was presented to and approved by the Board in Puerto Rico.

The Committee determined that a password-controlled online web database for the administration of the membership records should be created to serve as the primary tool of the Secretary in administering membership but would be accessible to all officers.  Inquiries have been made of a supplier that has created a similar database for another law library association of a similar size.  The Association still needs to draw up a detailed set of requirements for the database.

Annual Budget.

The Treasurer has prepared the report of income and expenses for the Istanbul board meeting as a basis for constructing a 2010 budget for the Association.
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